

Student Affairs Council Minutes December 10, 2020, 3-5pm Zoom

MEMBERS

Name	Representing	Present	Absent
Romero Jalomo, Co-Chair	Administration	X	
Tony Anderson, Co-Chair	Faculty/Academic Senate Designee	X	
Jainesh Singh	Administration	X	
Dave Phillips	Administration		X
Carla Johnson	Administration	X	
Cristina Zavala	Confidential	X	
Nathaniel McGriff	C.S.E.A.	Х	
Vacant	C.S.E.A.		Х
Shawn Pullum	C.S.E.A.	X	
Vacant	L-39		X
Jennifer Moorhouse	Faculty	X	
Hortencia Jimenez	Faculty	X	
Samuel Pacheco	Faculty	X	
Jeannie Baum	Part-time Faculty		X
Ruby Romero	ASHC	X	
Ana Cristina Garcia	ASHC	X	

Others

Name	Title or Representing	Present	Absent
Janeen Whitmore	Nursing and Allied Health Faculty	X	
Joseph Reyes	Director of Measure T	X	
Bronwyn Moreno	Director of Equity Programs	X	
Chynna Obana	SVP Program Assistant	X	
Johnny Perez	Math Faculty	X	
Augustine Nevarez	Director of Student Life	Х	

CALL TO ORDER & INTRODUCTIONS

Romero Jalomo

ACTION ITEMS

- 1. Consider Approval of agenda Tony Anderson **MOTIONED** (Jalomo), Seconded (Pullum), unanimously approved without changes.
- 2. **MOTIONED** (Zavala), Seconded (Pullum), unanimously approved without changes.
- 3. Zoom Etiquette Romero Jalomo The council reviewed the information and will take action at the next meeting.

INFORMATION/DISCUSSION/PRESENTATIONS

1. Student Success Conference Update

Ms. Whitmore gave a detailed presentation regarding the Student Success Conference. The conference will be held on January 21- 22, 2021. Day one will include a welcome from Dr. Raul Rodriguez, Superintendent/President. There will also be presentations regarding the employee giving campaign, a data presentation, and a Guided Pathways presentation. There will be an outcomes and assessment session with Cheryl O'Donnel as well as breakout sessions with deans. Day two will include a presentation by Ben Percy. He will be a guest author with a topic on Recognizing the Hard Turn. An Equity Task Force presentation from Jackie Cruz will be given as well on day two. The keynote speaker is Dr. Sara Goldrick-Rab. She will be addressing students basic needs with a culture of caring. There will also be two breakout sessions. The last item will be an Academic Dishonesty presentation by Augustine Nevarez, Director of Student Life. Please review Ms. Whitmore's presentation located on the council webpage. Please contact Ms. Whitmore at jwhitmore@hartnell.edu if you have any questions regarding the Student Success Conference.

2. Measure T

Mr. Reyes shared that they broke ground with the Castroville project last month. The plan is for that project to be completed by the spring of 2022. Building J and Building K are being programmed for the remodel. It takes about 3 ½ years for Building J and K to be completed. The top floor of building B remodel will begin next Fall. The elevator in Building D has passed the City of Salinas inspection. The exterior of the elevator is also complete. The nursing building is getting the metal stud framing, rough in of the plumbing, electrical and fire sprinkler systems are scheduled to continue through November. Work on the Building B, 2nd floor is pending completion of the nursing building. The focus on the Soledad Center is completing the electrical, mechanical systems as well as wire pulling for IT/Data and fire systems. Painting of the interior and exterior continues through next week. For the King City Center, installation of the ceiling grids, door hardware installation, casework in the labs and fume hoods continues and interior painting moves on. Please contact Joseph Reyes at ireyes@hartnell.edu if you have any questions regarding the Measure T projects.

3. Salinas Valley Promise Presentation

Bronwyn Moreno/ Chynna Obana

Mrs. Moreno and Mrs. Obana gave a presentation regarding the Salinas Valley Promise program. Their presentation is located on the council website for review. The Salinas Valley Promise Program offers two years free in-state tuition regardless of household income. When accepted into the program, students are able to obtain the following benefits: a free laptop or textbook voucher, participation in a summer learning institute, quarterly professional development workshops with fellow Promise students, faculty champions advocating students in each cohort, and mentoring by local professional (year 2 only). To be eligible for the program, students must be a graduate of a high school or adult school in the state of California, they must be first time college students (inclusive of dual enrollment students), and students must also enroll full-time (at least 12 units or more). Students must also submit the FAFSA or the California Dream Act application, participate in the summer leadership institute or enroll in a cohort based partner program, participate in professional development

workshops and mentorship (year 2 of program), and maintain at least a 2.0 semester GPA. Please review the presentation that contains the most up to date data pertaining to the program. Please contact either Bronwyn Moreno at bmoreno@hartnell.edu or Chynna Obana at cobana@hartnell.edu, if you have any questions regarding the program or information presented.

4. Math Academy Plans, Intersession 2021

Jay Singh/ Johnny Perez

Dr. Singh and Mr. Perez shared that the Math Academy for Intersession 2021 will be offered in the evening. We are going to pilot this new structure to accommodate our working students. Our goal will be to offer a day and evening option in summer 2021, but we will pilot the new structure this winter to help us prepare for summer 2021. The academy will take place January 11, 2021 through January 15, 2021 from 5:30pm – 8:30pm and January 16, 2021 from 10am – 2pm. An email was sent to students in November with registration information as well as a welcome video. The Math Academy will take place online. The goal of the academy is to provide students with opportunities to work in small groups in a welcoming and supportive learning environment. Students were directed to email mathacademy@hartnell.edu with any questions. Please contact Dr. Singh at isingh@hartnell.edu or Mr. Perez at ipperez@hartnell.edu with any questions you may have.

5. Study Area Update

Augustine Nevarez

Mr. Nevarez stated the plan was implemented successfully. There was usage of the space every day the study area was open. Students had positive feedback regarding the study area. They stated they were grateful to have a quiet place to learn. He will be sending out a student survey to gather feedback from students on the study areas. They have not received any feedback from any student who participated stating they became ill or tested positive. December 18 will be the last food pantry distribution for the year. They distribute 180 bags of food to students.

6. Student Affairs Monthly Report – December Romero Jalomo Dr. Jalomo shared that the December report has not been completed and will be shared and reviewed at the January meeting. Due to the winter break, the December council meeting was moved up two weeks earlier, which does not accommodate enough time for the monthly report to be completed. Please contact Dr. Jalomo at rjalomo@hartnell.edu with any questions you may have regarding the report.

OTHER ITEMS/BRIEF ANNOUNCEMENTS

NEXT MEETING(S)

• Thursday, December 10, 2020

ADJOURNMENT
Meeting adjourned at 5:01pm

Tony Anderson